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	VCF Quarterly Update # 3 – 13 June 2015


Background:

The second Volunteer Consultative Forum (VCF) meeting for 2015 was held on Saturday 13 June, and was hosted by Ambulance Victoria at its Blackburn North facility.
Ambulance Victoria provided an insightful and relevant presentation on the functions of Ambulance Victoria and its volunteers, including the CERTs and co-responder programs.

The next VCF meeting is scheduled for Thursday 10 September 2015, and will be hosted by Life Saving Victoria.

VCF Update:

VCF Strategic Priorities 
· The VCF is in the final stages of developing Strategic Priorities for Volunteering in Emergency Management, aimed at identifying common needs to inform strategic and business planning in emergency management agencies/organisations, and across relevant government departments. 
· The priorities will also offer a greater understanding of the common needs in volunteering across the sector and provide the opportunity to address these needs by working better together. 
· For the strategic priorities to realise the full benefits of the volunteer input that informed them, they require executive leadership, sponsorship and investment from within agencies/organisations across the sector and across Government. 
· It is anticipated that as the processes mature the strategic priorities will be revisited and improved by the VCF, using available information, insights and evidence from volunteer surveys, program reporting, research, plans and strategy. It will be a high-level document that captures and responds to evolving issues and priorities. 

· EMV will consider alignment of the Strategic Priorities document to the Strategic Action Plan, EMV Corporate Plan and other relevant sector strategies.
Welfare and Efficiency Initiative – VFBV 
· VFBV has developed an online survey as part of a broader initiative aimed at capturing the real experiences of volunteers on the frontline, the impact of programs and projects on the ground, and identifying areas for improvement. 
· The survey commenced development in 2012. Last year, 1650 CFA volunteers completed the survey. 
· The CFA Board supports the initiative and the CFA are using the survey results to determine whether volunteers’ expectations are being met and to what extent CFA programs are delivering value to volunteers. 
· The survey provides a key input into a more structured, objective and ongoing benchmark assessment of volunteers’ perceptions, attitudes and experience in the CFA.
· The data, analysis and trends arising from the survey are verified by independent researchers/analysts at Deakin University, and focus groups have been held to discuss the results and drill down into the arising issues.
· VFBV is open to sharing the survey tool with other agencies to share learnings, make the results more compelling for decision-makers and generate motivation through friendly/healthy competition.
· VESA are using the survey tool for VICSES volunteers this year.

· The survey tool can be used by other agencies if there is an interest to do so.

EM Volunteer Statement 

· In recognition of the significant contribution that volunteers make in all aspects of emergency management, EMV is working closely with the VCF, agencies and government to develop an Emergency Management Volunteer Statement (the Statement). 

· The Statement will reinforce the Victorian Government’s commitment to consult and engage with emergency management volunteers and their representative bodies on matters that affect them. It will also reflect the government’s commitment to recognise, value and respect volunteers from all agencies and from all backgrounds. 
· It is aligned to, and reinforces the sector vision, goals and values and the importance of volunteers, to government, agencies, business and the community. 

· The Statement refers to the requirements in the Emergency Management Act 2013 that both EMV and the Emergency Management Commissioner must, in performing their functions “have regard to the fundamental importance of the role that volunteers play in the performance of emergency management functions in Victoria”. 
· Endorsement from agencies in nearing completion and it is expected that the statement will be formally signed in the first half of 2015/16. 
The next VCF Quarterly Update # 4 will be available following the September 2015 VCF meeting.
